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Do you like garden tours?  You visit another’s garden looking at their landscape, lawn and garden.  Let’s take a fanciful visit to the garden of Dr. Paul Thomas, UGA Extension Horticulturist.  The information for this make-believe visit is from some articles he wrote on some of his favorite plants.

Dr. Thomas lives in Winterville with his wife and two sons.  In his years of work as a flower specialist he has selected several favorite perennial plants.

Paul, what is that tall grass-looking plant over there in that sunny corner? 

‘Shining Scepter’ is one of the best torch lilies.  Like other torch lilies, it blooms just two to three weeks in late spring or early summer.  The three foot tall spike or torch-like flowers are a bold yellow that blends into peachy orange.  Plant them in groups of 20 or 30, 8 to 10 inches apart for an incredible show.


In spite of its cast iron constitution, it still does best when fertilized in early spring and mid-summer after you remove the flower spikes.

The butterflies really like that plant against the fence, Paul.  What is it?

I would not plant a butterfly garden without using ‘Nova’ pentas.  It is larger and more vigorous than other pentas.  Hummingbirds and butterflies enjoy its beautiful, lavender-rose clusters.  This full sun perennial benefits from early pinching and occasional deadheading and shaping.  A meticulous gardener can prune this into a beautiful plant by mid-summer.

Paul, are there any truly perennial lantanas?  Some will come back while others will not.  They seem to prefer well drained, sunny spots.

‘Miss Huff’ is a large, fast growing perennial lantana.  It has excellent heat and drought tolerance and no black seeds - it is sterile.

This deer resistant perennial can grow to a 5-foot mound covered with bright yellow and orange flowers.  The warmer, drier and sandier the soil, the better.  Plant it in the sun for best results and soon it will be attracting butterflies from all around.

What was the pink mound I saw near your drive last fall, Paul?  Cars were stopping in the road to stare at it.

Ryans daisy was the first perennial in the Thomas garden.  It has spellbinding pink flowers with a yellow eye.  Pinch it back in June to make it bushier.  In September it forms a bushy mound covered in pink.

Any other suggestions, Paul?

Try Swirling butterflies (Gaura) for a taller perennial.  If you like hosta, consider Patriot (though the deer and voles may enjoy it more than you).  For dianthus, try Bath’s Pink.

Thanks for the garden tour, Paul!

Some of Dr. Thomas’ favorite plants may also be seen at the UGA trial garden or State Botanical Gardens in Athens.  They also have websites for the computer gardener.  These plants may be hard to find in garden centers but should be worth the effort.  For more information call the Houston County Extension Service at 542-2020 or 987-2028.

Remember we are busy at this time of year so leave a complete message with your question and be patient as we get back with you.  Also look for our newsletter, ‘The Garden Bench’ at your favorite nursery or come by our office for a copy.  We also have a website at

http://www.griffin.peachnet.edu/ga/houston
